ACPC Committee Meeting

January 20, 2009
In attendance were:  Sue Atkins, Mary Jo Balsis, Daniel Birmajer, Jennifer Burr, Matt Koetz, and Paul Porell
Guests:  Olga Lapczak, Paul Monachino
Absent:  Jennie Schaff

Notes taken by:  Fern Cardella

Welcome
Daniel welcomed everyone to the meeting and the start of the spring 2009 semester.
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from the December 2, 2008 meeting were approved as written.  They will be posted to the Nazareth web site.
Meeting Dates and Times – Spring 2009
Meetings will take place once per month in February, March, and April.  Paul M. will send another link to check dates with the group.  There was confusion when trying to schedule the meetings with 2 hour blocks that did not meet course times.
Discussion – Who we are and what we want to accomplish this semester
A discussion took place regarding the role of ACPC and how to accomplish that role.
· We need to look at communication.  Where are members of the Nazareth College community getting their information?  

· Communication is difficult between ITS and ACPC, but communication also needs to be addressed across the campus.  ACPC is a sounding board for ITS, but information needs to flow in both directions.

· ACPC does receive feedback, but not from everyone.  

· ITS deals with individual problems, but they also field questions and suggestions from faculty as a whole.  Example:  Laptop vs. Desktop

· Suggestion:  ITS needs to send issues that are not purely individual to ACPC representatives so that the issues can be addressed.

· How can we assist with information flowing from ACPC to the college and ITS?
· Where do people look for information?  It was noted that meeting notes from many committees on campus are difficult to find or not up-to-date.
· Suggestion:  ACPC has up-to-date minutes, but they could add more current information through a web page or blog.  

· Email advisements could be sent so that everyone is aware what ACPC is working on.  Others from the community could be invited to make contact with the committee regarding technology issues.

· It was decided that Daniel will send an email reminder about ACPC.  

· He will provide a link to the committee’s meeting notes.

· The role of ACPC will be outlined.

· Members of the Naz community will be invited to bring issues to ACPC through the members.

· Issues recently dealt with will be outlined.  This will include Blackboard, improvements and additions to training, and the Zimbra upgrade.  (Olga will send Daniel information about training so that specifics can be included in the email.)

· The voice of the new faculty needs to be heard.  Daniel will invite them to participate in technology discussions and invite opinions as the new people on campus.
· Suggestion:  Ask Diane Enerson if ACPC can send a representative to one of the new faculty lunches.  Daniel will contact Diane.
Technology Project Request Update
Mary Jo gave an update on the technology request process.
· Technology proposal forms are available online and faculty have been using them.

· Forms can be accessed off campus.

· An email was sent to deans and department head about the new technology proposal process and the online forms.  They were asked to communicate this information with their department.

· Suggestion:  Send an email reminder to chairs.  In that email possibly note a short extension to the deadline and remind them to contact their faculty, if they have not already done so.  Mary Jo will discuss this idea with Karen Kruppinger, Director of ITS. 
Status of Zimbra
Discussion took place regarding the upcoming Zimbra upgrade.  An email was recently sent by Greg Dec announcing the upgrade process.  On January 22, 2009, the first step will begin with a Zimbra upgrade to version 4.5.12.  This upgrade is expected to fix some of the bugs, but will not change the look or feel of Zimbra.
In the spring, it is expected that the college will upgrade to Zimbra version 5.  This upgrade is expected to fix even more issues and provide benefits including an improved user interface, improved away messaging, better printing, more support for MAC, etc.

It was noted that a committee within ITS is investigating email options for moving alumni, students, and retirees to a new option.  However, the first thing that needs to take place is resolution of the “email for life” issue.  Discussions will need to take place with Alumni.  ACPC is requesting involvement in the email discussions.[image: image1.png]
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